
 
 

PO Box 201800 - 1515 East 6
th
 Avenue, Helena, MT  59620   (406) 444-3115 

 
September 15, 2015 
 
Mr. Lou Yost 
Executive Secretary 
Domestic Names Committee 
United States Board on Geographic Names 
523 National Center 
Reston, VA  20192-0523 
 
 
Dear Mr. Yost, 
 
There is new information available that has caused me to reverse my previous recommendation to the 
Domestic Names Committee (DNC) regarding the proposal from Review List 414 to name a stream flowing 
through Hoffman Gulch in Beaverhead County, Montana as Benson Creek. 
 
Please ask the DNC to re-consider their decision of April 30, 2014 to deny the proposal.  I now recommend 
that the proposal be accepted. 
 
My previous opposition to the proposal was based on Title 85, Chapter 2, Section 131 of the Montana Code 
Annotated, which states that applications for the change of the name of any watercourse in Montana must be 
made to a county district court.  At the time of the DNC decision, no such application had been made to any 
court. 
 
Judge Loren Tucker of the 5th District Court in Dillon, Montana issued an order on August 27, 2015 to name the 
stream Benson Creek.  Please see the attached image of the court order.  My objection to the proposal to the 
Board on Geographic Names has therefore been removed and I feel that the law compels me to ask the DNC 
to re-consider their decision. 
 
The only other state agency objection to the name was from the state Water Rights Bureau.  I informed them of 
the court order and they have withdrawn their objection.  Previously, the Beaverhead County commissioners 
had supported the proposal and Montana Fish, Wildlife, and Parks said they did not oppose the proposal. 
 
 
Sincerely yours, 
 
 
 
Gerald J Daumiller 
Montana State Library 
  



 
  



 


